Town of Woodstock
NON-PUBLIC SESSION
Selectmen’s Meeting
Tuesday, March 18, 2014

Selectmen: Jim Fadden Jr., Joel Bourassa, Gil Rand

MOTION:

At 7:35 PM a motion was made and seconded to enter into non-public session pursuant to RSA 91-A: 3, II (a)
Personnel

Roll Call: Chairman, Jim Fadden, Yes, Joel Bourassa, Yes, Gil Rand, Yes
Discussion was held concerning the janitorial services for the town office building and the fire station.

Currently, Estela Welch has been asked to clean the town office building until other arrangements could be
made. All departments have asked the Select Board to consider hiring Estela on a permanent basis. Judy and
Steve have abstained from any opinion due to the conflict of interest.

The Board reviewed a 2™ proposal for the contracted janitorial services submitted by Cynthia Savoy.
Cynthia’s first proposal was for, $30,960.00. This included 5 days a week for both the town office building and
the fire station. The 2™ proposal included 3 days a week for both buildings at $20,000.

Joel mentioned that Judy notified him that Kathy West had expressed interested in the cleaning position.

After a lengthy discussion and based on the recommendation of the other departments the Board agreed that it
would be in the best financial interest of the Town to ask Estela is she would be interested in cleaning the town
office building on a permanent basis.

At 8:02 PM the Board of Selectmen came out of non-public session. Jim motioned to adjourn the non-public
session. Gil seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

VOTED 3-0
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